
From:
To: Local Plan
Subject: Local Plan
Date: 25 October 2021 19:34:47

Please note my objections to this plan: The plan will greatly erode the green belt area in South Warrington. The
traffic in the area is already very heavy without adding more. There are queues at all times of day in the
approach to Latchford. The buses go all round the houses and are expensive and do not cross the town to the
other side of Warrington. The current link from Chester Rd to Winmarleigh Street is congested at peak time as
is Bridgefoot.

The original New Town plans for the development of the green belt area included major highway infrastructure
including a north south expressway and a new bridge across the Ship canal. Since those plans there has been a
very significant increase in car usage and yet no new infrastructure has been proposed .

There is no major development of the town centre.

There are two major brownfield sites available in Warrington ie Fiddlers Ferry and Crossfields which should be
fully considered for development before eroding greenfield sites.

Regards Bernadette Bell 
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